
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 3, 2017 

The Honorable Bill Quirk 

Chair, Assembly Committee on Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials 

1020 N Street, Room 171 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

Re: SB 623 (Monning) -- SUPPORT 



Dear Assemblymember Quirk: 
  

The following organizations write in support of SB 623 (Monning), which would create a new Safe and 

Affordable Drinking Water Fund to ensure all Californians have access to safe and affordable drinking water. 
 

Safe and affordable drinking water is a fundamental human right enshrined in California law, but one that is still 

not realized for too many Californians. Critical drinking water needs still remain unresolved, including; 
 

 The California State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) has found that hundreds of 

communities are unable to consistently provide safe drinking water, some for a decade or longer.1 

 High treatment costs put clean drinking water out of reach for many disadvantaged communities, 

especially those with small and lower income ratepayer bases. Many residents of these communities are 

forced to pay both a water bill (for unsafe drinking water) and for bottled water.  

 In other cases, high drinking water treatment costs results in unaffordable and burdensome water rates for 

residents of disadvantaged communities. 

 The State Water Board data does not include the nearly 2 million Californians not served by a public 

water system, whose wells have few regulatory requirements and are not eligible for most assistance 

programs, leaving them particularly vulnerable to unsafe drinking water. 
 

The State Water Board has for years called for the creation of a sustainable funding source to support safe and 

affordable drinking water needs. In particular, the greatest barrier preventing communities from providing safe 

drinking water is the lack of a continuing funding source to support ongoing operations and maintenance costs for 

drinking water treatment. SB 623 creates a new Safe and Affordable Drinking Water Fund to provide an 

ongoing source of funding to ensure all Californians have access to safe and affordable drinking water. The 

Fund will: 
  

 Be housed at the State Water Board in its Office of Sustainable Water Solutions, which is well situated to 

leverage other sources of existing or new funding as well as coordinate with the newly created multi-

disciplinary technical assistance program focused entirely on the needs of small disadvantaged 

communities; 

 Prioritize drinking water funding around urgency of need. The bill requires the State Water Board to work 

with a multi-disciplinary stakeholder group that will annually develop a needs assessment and a publicly 

approved fund implementation plan, and; 

 Identify state small and domestic well owners at risk of unsafe drinking water, and set requirements for 

water quality testing for state smalls and individual domestic wells based on local water quality 

conditions; 

 Limited enforcement protection for agricultural dischargers conditioned on both targeted funding to 

communities impacted by nitrate contamination and compliance with regulations designed to reduce 

nitrate loading. 
 

SB 623 represents a historic effort to finally guarantee California’s Human Right to Water law. There is no human 

need more fundamental than drinking water, yet water is treated differently than many other utilities in that access 

is not guaranteed. In the sixth largest economy in the world, we can and must ensure that all Californians have 

access to safe and affordable drinking water. For this reason and all the other reasons mentioned above, we 

strongly urge your support of SB 623.  
 

                                                           
1 2017 State Water Resources Control Board, Human Right to Water Web Portal. 



For questions or more information, please contact either Jonathan Nelson, Policy Director at Community Water 

Center (jonathan.nelson@communitywatercenter.org), Jennifer Clary, Water Program Manager at Clean Water 

Action (jclary@cleanwater.org), or Phoebe Seaton, Co-Director at Leadership Counsel for Justice and 

Accountability (pseaton@leadershipcounsel.org). 

 

Sincerely,  

Laurel Firestone 

Co-Director & Attorney at Law 

Community Water Center 

 

Phoebe Seaton 

Co-Director and Attorney at Law 

Leadership Counsel for Justice and Accountability 

 

Jennifer Clary 

Water Policy Analyst 

Clean Water Action 

 

Susana De Anda 

Coordinator 

Asociación de Gente Unida por el Agua  

 

Helen Hutchinsons 

President 

League of Women Voters of California 

 

Chione Flegal 

Senior Director 

PolicyLink 

 

Harold Goldstein, Dr. PH 

Executive Director 

Public Health Advocates 

 

Stanley Keasling 

Chief Executive Officer 

RCAC 

 

Sergio Carranza 

Executive Director 

Pueblo Unido CDC 

 

Jena Price 

Legislative Affairs Manager 

California League of Conservation of Voters 

 

Martha Dina Arguello 

Executive Director 

Physicians for Social Responsibility - LA 

 

Jeffrey Odefey 

Director, Clean Water Supply Programs 

American Rivers 

 

 

Juan Altamirano 

Associate Director of Policy 

CA Audubon 

 

Jen Flory 

Policy Advocate 

Western Center on Law & Poverty 

 

Janaki Jagannath 

Coordinator 

Community Alliance for Agroecology 

 

Dr. Elizabeth Dougherty 

Director 

Wholly H2O 

 

Parin Shah 

Senior Strategist 

Asian Pacific Environmental Network 

 

Pablo Garza 

Political Director, Ecosystems 

Environmental Defense Fund 

 

Rebecca DeLaRosa, MPA 

Interim Executive Director  

Latino Coalition for a Healthy California 

 

Nayamin Martinez 

Director 

Central California Environmental Justice Network 

 

Dennis Cuevas-Romero 

Government Relations Director 

American Heart Association/American Stroke 

Association 

 

Jacqueline Rutheiser 

Senior Policy Advocate 

Alliance of Child and Family Services 

 

Jake Ferreira 

California State Director 

Council for a Strong America 

 

Stuart Cohen 

Executive Director 

TransForm 
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Camila Chavez 

Executive Director  

Dolores Huerta Foundation 

 

Sandra Celedon 

Executive Director 

Fresno Building Healthy Communities 

 

Jeanie Ward Waller 

Policy Director  

California Bicycle Coalition 

 

Laura Moreno 

Executive Director  

Friends of Calwa 

 

Jonas Minton 

Planning and Conservation League 

Senior Water Policy Advisor 

 

Jim Lindburg 

Executive Director 

Friends Committee on Legislation of California 

 

Tracy Patterson  

Director of Legislation 

California Food Policy Advocates 

 

Thomas J. Collishaw 

President/CEO 

Self-Help Enterprises 

 

Joe Donlin      

Associate Director     

Strategic Actions for a Just Economy (SAJE) 

 

Nancy Halpern Ibrahim 

Executive Director 

Esperanza Community Housing Corporation 

  

Laura Muraida 

Research Director 

Strategic Concepts in Organizing & Policy Education 

(SCOPE) 

 

Jan Robinson Flint 

Executive Director 

Black Women for Wellness 

 

Yolanda Park 

Environmental Justice Program Manager 

Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton 

 

Mark Carlson 

Director 

Lutheran Office of Public Policy 

 

Genoveva Islas, MPH 

Program Director 

Cultiva la Salud 

 

Diana Vazquez 

Policy Advocate                                           

California Environmental Justice Alliance 

 

Caroline Farrell 

Executive Director 

Center for Race Poverty and the Environment 

 

Isabel Arrollo 

Program Director 

El Quinto Sol de America 

 

Thomas Weiler 

Faith in the Valley 

 

Humberto Lugo 

Comite Civico del Valle 

 

Rev. Earl W. Koteen 

Sunflower Alliance 

 

 

 

 

  

 

cc:  Senator Bill Monning, Author 

Assemblymember Bill Quirk, Chair, Assembly Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials Committee 

Assemblymember Brian Dahle, Vice-Chair, Assembly Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials Committee  

 Members, Assembly Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials Committee 

 Josh Tooker, Chief Consultant, Assembly Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials Committee 

Senate pro Tem Kevin de Leon, Co-Author 

Alf Brandt, Office of Assembly Speaker Anthony Rendon 

Kip Lipper, Office of Senate Pro Tempore Kevin de Leon 


